THE CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

P.O. Box 112 South Melbourne 3205

THE CASTELLORIZIAN NEWSLETTER

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE CASTELLORIZIAN SOCIETY OF VICTORIA

President:
Jack Bisas O.A.M
Vice-Presidents
Michael Spartels
Anna Adgemis
Social Secretary:
Dianne Spartels
Rebuilding Co-ordinator:
Theo Conos



Treasurer:
Eva Lucas
Secretary:
Chistina Paylou

Welfare Officer: Christine Dimer Editor: Jack Bisas O.A.M

Board of Directors: Betty Adgemis, Stella Salvaris, Chris Menassa, George Menassa.

THE OFFICIAL ORGAN OF THE CASTELLORIZIAN ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA. "REGISTERED BY AUSTRALIA POST - PUBLICATION No. VBH3850"

Newsletter No. 72 November, 1990

Castellorizian Newsletter No 72 is the final Newsletter for 1990. We give details of our very successful A.G.M. and we welcome the new Board and wish them luck in their stay in office. Details of our Cassie Family Xmas Day.

On behalf of the Board of Management we would like to wish all members, families and friends a Happy Healthy and safe Xmas and New Year.

Firstly, let me thank members for one of the most productive and interesting meetings held by our Society for some years:

The attendance was excellent and the contributions to the decisions made by members was greatly appreciated. Ten members of the previous Board stood for reelection plus 2 new members who were co-opted to the Board: new members are Christine Dimer and George Menassa - we welcome them to the Board. We thank departing members Maria Katris, Christine Mastoris and George Verginis. They have worked hard and we will miss them from our Board.

At the A.G.M. a Sub Committee was appointed to bring our articles of Association or Constitution up to date, they are convener John B. Salvaris, George Dimer and representing the Board Christine Pavlou. We thank them for their interest.

The feasibility study was presented to members and a lively discussion took place, members contributions were of great value and a motion was passed allowing the Board to proceed with option 1B, we thank Michael Spartels and Theo Conos for their presentation of the study to members. During the discussion a letter was tabled by Andrew Caripis with his thoughts and suggestions as to what the future direction of our Society should be and this will be discussed at our first Board Meeting.

"Motion presented and passed at A.G.M. held at our Club Rooms November 1990:

Option 1B That our Club Rooms be renovated and refurbished to bring them up to an A grade standard approx cost \$50,000.00"

Members should be aware that the full amount of money to be spent is presently held in our bank account.

We also welcomed to our A.G.M. the President of the Society for "The Care of Elderly" Mr Jacob Fronitsas and also mrs Maria James from Sydney.

XMAS TREE PICNIC

Don't forget our Annual Xmas Tree will be held at Doncaster Municipal Gardens on Sunday December 16th, 1990.

Brochure and children's acceptance form is attached to this Newsletter.

Don't forget all welcome but send your forms in by 3rd December, 1990.

NEW YEARS DINNER DANCE

at Hawthorn Receptions Glenferrie Road, Hawthorn Because of the late election of Office Bearers your Board has booked a number of tables at Hawthorn Receptions so that members can bring in the New Year together. Don't forget book now Hawthorn Receptions and bring in the New Year together All bookings phone our social Secretary Dianne Spartels on Tel: 596 1787 - tickets \$50.00 single all inclusive. Book Now!!

New Committee of "Society for the Care of the Elderly"
President Jacob Fronitsas
Secretary Dr Con Constantinou
Chris Sourlos Eugene Mitrakis Nick Pagonis Angela
Zernas Anna Georgoussis George Saharis Solon
Iliadis George Phokion Peter Leith
We wish them luck in their efforts for the elderly at
Pronia Homes and Steyi Nursing home.

WEDDINGS

Yvonne Kyriakos will marry Russell Patrick McCart at Evangelismos Church East Melbourne on Sunday January 20th, 1991., reception at R.A.C.V. roof garden. Youngest daughter of Herb and Maria Kyriakos and grandaughter of Mrs Daisy Mangos.

Leah Pavlou will marry Stephen Lemke at St Rafael, Nicholas and Irene Church, Bentleigh on January 27th, 1991., reception at Merrimu Receptions Hughesdale. Leah is the daughter of Christina and Jim Pavlou and grandaughter of Mrs Nina Cotis of Sydney.

Peter and Vivien Kostoglou in Adelaide for the engagement of Peters sister Angela to Nicholas Markou, also attending the engagement Mrs C Bisas and Mrs Sylvia Bisas with children and Mrs Daphne Miriklis.

BIRTH

To Michael and Suzy Bettalis (a girl) on 9th October, 1990 at Dandenong Valley Private Hospital. Babys name (Nina), we also take this opportunity of welcoming Michael from Perth West Australia.

Congratulations to Evelyn Spartels for obtaining her Bachelor of Business Degree.

In Melbourne to see their mother Mrs E J Mangos (who is on the sick list) Maria Koutalis and Chrissie Zervos. Also from Sydney to see Mrs E J Mangos her sister Konstantina Moraiti.

In Sydney to attend the 17th birthday of the Castellorizian Society of New South Wales, Dianne Spartels.

Back home from overseas Peter and Peggy Paltos. Back from a trip to America Maria Katris with children George and Louise.

In Greece to visit his family Peter Plafadellis.

Back from a holiday on the Gold Coast Nick and Maria Georgoulis with children , together with Spiro and Nina Mangos.

In Melbourne for the Cup

Mr & mrs Angelo Adgemis, Mrs Maria James from Sydney; Mr Michael Bogiatsis with son John and wife Diane from Townsville; John Kantilaftis and wife Georgie and daughter Anna from Adelaide.

BAPTISM

In Adelaide Sylvia and Terry Bisas baptised Sylvia's cousins' son Michael.

From Brisbane Mr George Symonds to visit his grandfather Mr Michael Mangos who recently celebrated his 94th birthday.

GOOD LUCK

We wish Jim Ver-ginis good luck in his new venture "Nicholas Body Works" factory one 61-63 Lexton Road, Box Hill tel: 899 1831, they are specialist body repairers.

GET WELL

George Lucas through our Cassie Newsletter would like to thank all those who sent cards and visited him in hospital during his recent operation.

On the SICK LIST

Mrs Tasia Kalafata, and in hospital Mr George Malaxos also Mrs Christina Zombos.

In Memory of the late Mrs Despo Zombos the following have donated to our Society:

Mr & Mrs Aleck Bisas \$10 Mrs C Kanis \$20

Mr & Mrs Leo Koutsoukis \$10 Mr A H Athans\$20

Mr & Mrs John Trellis \$20 Mrs Chrissie Zervos \$20

Mr & Mrs Paul Zervos \$20 Mr & Mrs Zographou \$20

Donated to the restoration of St Nicholas Church in Castellorizo: Mr & Mrs KN Miriklis \$20 Mrs Anna Adgemis \$10

In memory of late Mrs. C Lucas \$20 from Mr & Mrs K Kominos.

VALE

Paul Pavlou Euripides - passed away September 11th, 1990 father of Mr Jim Pavlou, father-in-law of Christina Pavlou. Funeral at St Haralambos Church Templestowe and to Box Hill Cemetery.

George Kyris from Perth visiting his Aunties and Uncles in Melbourne - Michael and Nina Kyriakos, Herb and Maria Kyriakos, Tom and Mary Adgemis, Evelyn Karis, Eva Hondros.

KOMINOS ZERVOS

Over 100 people attended the launching of his new book "High Street Kew East" at Pages Childrens Book store in High Street, Kew. Official launching in Sydney was at the Harold Park Hotel by George Spartels. Book published by Angus and Robertson and is available for \$17.99. Kominos has another book to be published soon - we wish him luck.

DODECONESE ASSOCIATION OF VICTORIA

As Members are aware their are 12 Islands in the Dodeconese Group including such islands as Castellorizo, Koz, Rhodes, etc. A meeting of the above association was held on Sunday 18th, this meeting was attended by Christina Pavlou, Anna Adgemis, Jack Bisas and Theo Conos: representing our Society. Details of our discussions will be printed in next months Newsletter, the purpose of the meeting was to discuss mutual problems and whether we can join in mutual activities etc.

CASSIE FAMILY XMAS PICNIC DAY TO BE HELD AT

DONCASTER & TEMPLESTOWE GARDENS GEORGE STREET AND THE BOULEVARD

(Melways Map 33)

(same place as last year)

ON

SUNDAY 16TH DECEMBER, 1990

11.00 a.m.



Santa will be arriving at 2.00 p.m.

Children 10 years of age and under will receive a present from Santa so please complete and return by the **SRD DECEMBER** to the address below. If you are not a financial member please enclose your cheque along with this form to:

The Secretary

Castellorizian Association of Victoria

P.O. Box 112,

SOUTH MELBOURNE. 3205.

MI	A	-	-	E	
IN	A		æ	м	•
	_	44	2	_	

AGE:

MALE/FEMALE:

ADDRESS:

TELEPHONE NO .:

Family Membership \$15.00 Single Membership \$10.00